
July 6, 2015

Ms. Debra Slater
Office of Disciplinary Counsel
Washington State Bar Association
1325 Fourth Avenue, Suite 600
Seattle, WA 98101-2539

Re:  ODC File Nos. 14-01156, 14-01157, 14-01158, 14-01159.  
       Grievances filed on Attys. Degginger, McBride, Sulkin, Eaton, June 20, 2014.

Dear Ms. Slater:

Thank you for letter of June 25, forwarding the June 18 Degginger, McBride, Sulkin, and Eaton 
response to our request for review of WSBAʼs dismissals.  

The courts are part of our system of government.  When offices of the court lie in judicial 
proceedings and use the justice system to enrich themselves, it is our right and duty to speak 
out.  When those responsible for ensuring the good behavior of officers of the court (such as 
WSBA) refuse to discipline those who need discipline, it is our right and duty to speak out.  

The documented proof of the misconduct is on file with your office.  Please act on information, 
and disregard the self-serving characterizations of our reports as “name-calling.” 

In the Introduction of our June 20, 2014 Bar Complaint, we quoted judges, lawyers, and legal 
scholars who (like us) find grave ills in our justice system, and have reported them.  Are these 
distinguished persons also engaged in “name-calling”?

Respondents find fault with our reference to Robert Grundstein, author of Bad Minds.  High 
Places. Cleveland Ohio to Washington State America's Archipelago of Legal Failure, 
published by Amazon.com.  Mr. Grundstein exposed a crooked judge in Ohio (that judge was 
later removed from office after an FBI raid.)  On inactive status in Washington, Mr. Grundstein 
then attempted to protect his 93-year old motherʼs estate from the avaricious and wrongful 
claims by a WSBA lawyer.  The result?  WSBA held a Kanagroo Court on Mr. Grundstein.  In 
order to contrive its desired and corrupt outcomes, WSBA removed all Grundstein's evidence 
from the record (42 exhibits) -- after which the Supreme Court refused to give him an appeal. 

Another state (Vermont) scrutinized this history....then allowed Mr. Grundstein to take its bar.  
The Grundstein exhibits stricken from the record by WSBA can now be found here: 
http://everyones-business.org/Grundstein/Hidden_Evidence.pdf  

Sincerely,

Carol DeCoursey
8209 172nd Ave., NE, Redmond, WA  98052
Phone:  425-885-3130 Email:   <cdecoursey@gmail.com>
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